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PREVENTION WORKS! 

METHAMPHETAMINE:
A RESOURCE KIT

 

VIII. Fact Sheet: Women 
 

 
 

• More than 35 percent of women who used methamphetamine said they did so to 
lose weight, compared with less than 10 percent of methamphetamine-using men 
who used it for this purpose. More than 35 percent of women who used 
methamphetamine reported that they used it to relieve depression, compared with 
about a quarter of male methamphetamine users who said they took the drug 
because of depression.1 

 
• According to data from the National Survey on Drug Use and Health, average 

past-year use of methamphetamine by females in 2002, 2003, and 2004 was 0.5 
percent, compared with 0.7 percent among males.2 

 
• In “large clinical research populations,” the gender ratio for methamphetamine 

use is one to one, compared with the gender ratios for cocaine (two women to one 
man) and heroin (three women to one man).3 

 
• In 12 cities, males were the predominant users of methamphetamine. In 8 other 

cities, men and women were equally likely to use the drug. But in three additional 
cities—Columbia (SC), El Paso, and Memphis—women were more likely to use 
methamphetamine than were men.4 

 
• Between 1992 and 2002, approximately 45 percent of primary 

methamphetamine/amphetamine treatment admissions were women. (Note: In 
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1992, primary admissions for methamphetamine/amphetamine were relatively 
rare; by 2002, they had increased to 7 percent.)5 

 
• In 2002, females accounted for 40 percent of emergency department visits related 

to meth, an increase from 37 percent in 1995 (9,434 emergency department visits 
in 1995 compared to 15,482 in 2002).6 

 
• Montana’s State health department’s Addictive and Mental Disorders Division 

reported that women made up 49 percent of the patients treated for a primary 
addiction to meth in FY 2004, an increase of almost 10 percent from 2 years 
earlier, and significantly higher than the percentage treated for other primary 
addictions.7 

 
• In FY 2002, approximately 28 percent (1,528) of female arrests by the Drug 

Enforcement Administration involved methamphetamine.8  
 

• Among those engaged in the sale of illicit drugs, methamphetamine is involved in  
about a third (33 percent) of reported cases of domestic violence.9 

 
• An important concern about methamphetamine and pregnant women is the effect 

of methamphetamine on the fetus. A UCLA pilot study of 14 children between 
ages 3 and 6 whose mothers had used meth during pregnancy suggested that 
specific types of verbal learning may be significantly impaired in such children.10 

 
• Maternal use of methamphetamine during pregnancy may result in prenatal 

complications, premature delivery, and changes in neonatal behavior patterns 
such as abnormal reflexes and extreme irritability. Use during pregnancy also may 
be associated with congenital deformities.11  

 
• Current knowledge regarding the potential effects of maternal methamphetamine 

use during pregnancy is limited. But the few human studies that do exist show 
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increased rates of premature delivery, placental abruption (early separation of a 
normal placenta from the wall of the uterus), retarded fetal growth, and cardiac 
and brain abnormalities.12 

 
• Methamphetamine can increase the libido, although long-term use may result in 

sexual dysfunction. Use of methamphetamine has been linked with rougher sex 
practices, which can cause abrasions, bleeding, and increased risk of contracting 
HIV/AIDS and other STDs. Intravenous drug use and increased sexual risks 
among methamphetamine users place them at the highest risk for HIV of any 
group.13  
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